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"Paul" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.
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Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 10/01780/HYBRID

Address:

Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site

Caversfield

Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Development of Exemplar phase of NW Bicester Eco Town to secure full planning permission for 394 residential units and an energy centre (up to 400 square metres), means of access, car parking, landscape, amenity space and service infrastructure and outline permission for a nursery of up to 350 square metres (use class D2), a community centre of up to 350 square metres (sui generis), 3 retail units of up to 770 square metres (including but not exclusively a convenience store, a post office and a pharmacy (use class A1)), an Eco-Business Centre of up to 1,800 square metres (use class B1), office accommodation of up to 1,100 square metres (use class B1), an Eco-Pub of up to 190 square metres (use class A4), and a primary school site measuring up to 1.34 hectares with access and layout to be determined.  

Case Officer:

Jenny Barker

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Paul

Address:

73 Germander Way

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX26 3WD

Customer objects to the Planning Application.

Comments:

Bicester already has the new Kingsmere estate being built, and with the possibility of this Eco Town happening too, I fail to see how the roads in Bicester are going to cope with this major increase in thousands of new people.

Lords Lane is already heavily used by traffic 7 days a week. Just attempting to get out of Bicester can be a frustrating experience as the roads are already very congested. Bicester Village traffic brings the roads around it to a stand still at weekends, and he A41 and A34 are gridlocked on a daily basis, how are the roads expected to cope with this increase, is widening the A34 at junction 9 really going to help?

I'm not sure how friendly this Eco Town will actually be? Are the people moving there going to be enforced to walk and cycle everywhere? They will still have cars. The farmland and wildlife will be demolished that it's being built on, and the smaller surrounding villages will become engulfed.

How much of the taxpayers money has been wasted on this already? Surely there are better sites for this Eco Town to be built on.
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